From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 03 May 2017 08:54
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 15/00837/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 8:53 AM on 03 May 2017 from Dr Patricia Clissold.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Part Land On The North East Side Of Gavray Drive Bicester 

	Proposal:
	OUTLINE - Residential development of up to 180 dwellings to include affordable housing, public open space, localised land remodelling, compensatory flood storage and structural planting 

	Case Officer:
	Matthew Parry 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Dr Patricia Clissold

	Email:
	

	Address:
	10 Woodpecker Close, Bicester, Oxfordshire OX26 6WY


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I am also objecting to the plans for this proposed estate on grounds of health and safety.
I agree with Bakel Bakeries that it is too close to the Industrial Estate for family housing. It is not apparent from Gallagher's published plans that there is easy access along footpath 129/3 to the field (on the north side of the London Railway) adjoining the Industrial Estate. There are fences erected by Network Rail, but the field is not over looked by any of the adult population. There are open drains from factories like Barrus Engineering which still can flow into Langford Brook. Any young teenager could crawl up this drain. The blanket noise from the factories would obliterate any cries for help. It is a dangerous place for young people because it is very isolated and yet vagrants do inhabit it for short periods, especially in summer. Although it is rich in wildlife (the reason I am acquainted with it) all the drains, the steep slopes of the Langford Brook there and its isolation make it totally unsafe for children.
It is bordered one side (south) by the London railway line. Since Network cut down all the trees and put in a revetment of large boulders, people living near to Gavray Drive in Langford have been troubled by noise at night from the Industrial Estate. This proposed development is not suitable for families with children and it is underhand to market it as such to buyers who are not familiar with the area. The Industrial Estate has grown a lot in the last 5 years. I think that the CDC should send a health and safety assessor to look at the entrance to this field, the Langford Brook and the drains, and its proximity to the proposed housing estate.

If a child were to go missing while playing in this field, the publicity for the "Healthy Garden City of Bicester" would be terrible. Safety comes first when spending money, before any cosmetic additions. 
I suggest that 300 starter homes especially designed for young working couples would be a better use for this land. Many under thirties require starter homes to get on the housing ladder. They could walk or cycle to the Industrial Estate or the Bicester North Station (a short-cut up Murdock Road) using the footpath 129/3. I say again "this proposed housing estate of family homes is not suitable for young teenagers". It is totally irresponsible if the CDC pass 15/00837/OUT as it is, without further consultation with a health and safety expert and the Police.


